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March 12, 2008 
 
State of Utah  
Public Service Commission 
160 East 300 South 
Box 45585 
Salt Lake City, UT  84145-0585 
 
Re:  Docket No. 07-2025-T01 
 
Dear Commissioners; 
 
 Following are some additional items we would like the Commission to 
consider.  I talked with Paul Hicken on March 11, 2008, and he suggested that I 
send these to you at this time, even though some of the items might require a 
separate hearing. 
 

1. Customers on the Conservation Tariff who have an irrigation right must 
use 24,000 gallons per month (48,000 in a two month billing cycle) 
before the irrigation right will apply.  The second 12,000 will be billed at 
the 1st tier overage rate ($2.00 per 1000 gallons).  Once the culinary 
and irrigation allotments are used the 2nd tier overage rate ($3.00 per 
1000 gallons) will apply. 

2. The various rates under the existing tariff will be renumbered with the 
number 1 being the rate with the smallest allocation of water; i.e., the 
conservation tariff. 

3. Dammeron Valley Water Works will be allowed to collect a $25.00 
administration fee for helping with and tracking the sale or lease of an 
irrigation right. 

4. Dammeron Valley Water Works is proposing a Bulk Sale Irrigation 
Rate of $.10 per 1000 gallons for use in excess of 250 acre feet per 
year.  This is necessary in order for us to keep our water rights in use 
which are being held for future development. 



 
 

The first three items are mainly for clarification and administrative 
adjustments.  All of these items were discussed at a public meeting held with 
Dammeron Valley Landowners on March 11th. I will be in attendance at the 
hearing scheduled for 1:30 PM on March 25th.  If you have any questions in the 
meantime please contact me at (435) 680-2295. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dammeron Valley Water Works 
Brooks Pace - President 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Division of Public Utilities; 

Bill Duncan, Water Section Manager 
        Paul Hicken, Water Section Auditor 
  Trish Schmidt, Attorney General’s Office 
 Public Service Commission: 
  Julie Orchard 
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


